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Squeezing the lemon dry
As the last of last season’s lemons cling to the tree and shrivel in the sun I am reminded of the attitude of a number of builders here – just trying to squeeze every last bit and more out of their purchasers.

In the last few weeks there have been a number of occasions when I have thought the builder is just taking advantage of a situation, and sadly the purchasers don’t always seem to be getting support or proper advice and guidance from their Advocates.

I have a number of clients who have been waiting for more than two years for their properties in Bahçeli to be finished.  The developer in his infinite wisdom has decided that as far as he is concerned the properties are completed and any outstanding issues can be dealt with as snagging works.  Well in the UK I used to think of snagging works as the builder’s odd-job man popping in with a packet of Polyfilla, a paintbrush, a few pots of paint and perhaps a small plane to ease some of the doors.  Here I think builders see snagging issues as making the house habitable, which we all know should be done prior to completion.

The worst case I am involved in, my client did not have the courage to show my last report to his wife. The developers have been pressing for their final stage payment and were threatening them with legal action.  My client, not knowing which way to turn and getting very little support from his Advocate, has decided to wait and see what happens.  I am writing this article on the 3rd April and I have not heard from him and the developer was threatening to take action after the end of March if monies were not paid.  My last report to him included such things as no hot water system, the tanks needing to be properly installed and solar panels needing to be fitted to the roof.  Walls inside required plastering in places where the builder had forgotten to plaster, doors needing to be properly hung, painting and door furniture needing to be fitted, including the front door.  A window needed to be set in the wall correctly as on their second attempt they had forgotten to provide a lintel above the window and did not make the window opening square, so it is a pretty picture as it runs off where the tiles are now fixed around it.  If my client wanted to move in then he would be hard pushed to and would have to live on light breakfasts with no mains water, no mains electricity, a kitchen which requires finishing, with essentials like a kitchen sink still to be fitted and white goods installed, there is no hot water and many other more minor matters, some of which could be considered snagging items.  It will be interesting to see what happens in the next week.  It would have been far easier for the builder just to get on and finish the property rather than continually hassle my client for payment.  This property is not at the cheap end of the market either, I am sure in the UK this is a property which would be described by Estate Agents as a larger than average executive style detached property set in an unrivalled location.
On Monday of this week I had a phone call from a builder’s English speaking secretary to tell me that a stage payment is now outstanding on another of my client’s property and could I inspect that day. I was also told that the remedial works I wanted to be done to the roof framing and had asked for about six weeks ago were now complete.    So as not to cause any grief for my client I went to their property that day to make an inspection.  In order for the next stage payment to be made the structure has to be completed, roofed in and plastered, I go there and find not all the remedial works I had asked for had been completed, daylight could still be seen through part of the roof, the chimney was only constructed as far as first floor level leaving a gaping hole in the rest of the property and the property has not yet been plastered.  I reported my findings to my client and suggested that the builder was a ‘little premature’ in requesting the stage payment and sent him photographs of the property as it was on Monday.  What happens next is really unbelievable, I first receive a phone call from the same secretary asking me if everything was ok and I tell her no it isn’t, I then get a phone call from a very irate developer who wanted me to go to the site there and then, insisting that the place is finished to where the next stage payment is due, I suggested he went to look at it as he would find it isn’t!
Well that’s when the toys started to be thrown out of the pram; he clearly made his views known about me!  He was going to head off to his Lawyer to get the sales contract cancelled!  All I could do was tell my client what had gone on.  He did the best thing possible and told his Advocate and asked for advice.  I cannot believe the Advocate’s response was not to rock the boat, suggesting that the payment is made if the works are almost complete otherwise if the builder cancels the contract there could be a problem in retrieving the monies paid to date as the builder doesn’t own the land and it would not be possible to take out an injunction against the landowner!  

Alarm bells start ringing then, firstly how come the landowner isn’t party to the sales contract? And secondly, if the sales contract is now stamped and registered doesn’t this afford some protection to my client? Or are we saying that all this running around purchasers have been doing in the last month is all for nothing? I sincerely hope not, but by implication here the Advocate is suggesting the sales contract is still not worth the paper it is written on. Or perhaps, I am thinking, was due diligence shown at the beginning with the Advocate making proper searches? This would have confirmed the land was not in ownership of the builder and the landowner should have then been written into the contract. Lastly, has the contract been stamped and registered?  I am waiting to find out.
On another case this week I looked in at a site that has seen little work undertaken on it since the summer of last year.  The property is being purchased by friends of mine and sadly the developers have left them high and dry with a property nearly completed but no infrastructure and no mains services.  On this occasion the couple are prepared to give up on the snagging issues to just get a house that is habitable, but without water, electricity and a roadway, and the property being signed off by the Authorities as completed, they have little chance of either living in it or ever getting a kocan.  Their Advocate’s advice was to draw up an amended contract where the developer is paid a little more money up front to get on with the outstanding works.  Surprise! Surprise!  The developer has had the money and still nothing has happened!   I would have thought it would have been better if the colour of the money had been shown to the developer and held in a Trust account and only paid over once works began with payment being made at specific stages.  As I now see it, good money has been paid after bad on the advice and guidance of the Advocate.  

These are just a few examples that I know about. Two of the cases are with very large developers here and the third is with a registered builder.  Looking on the bulletin boards there are many more cases like it and I have serious concerns over what might happen over the next few months.  It is plainly evident that the building sector is desperate for cash and will attempt to get it from anywhere but they are not helping their own cause by behaving the way they are.  We would need a giant launderette to even attempt to get the builders to clean up their act. What we will see next is what we saw in Spain this week, the second largest property developer there having its share dealings suspended and filing for bankruptcy. Oh I forgot! We are on a pirate island – you just start up again with different directors!  That’s unless some proper action is taken and soon.
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Nice kitchen, shame about no sink!





There’s a hole in my roof dear builder, dear builder








